
 

Information Item 
 

Re:  Summer II Face-to-Face Course Update 
 
 

Summer II courses are being taught in multiple modes.  Some courses are being taught 
face-to-face while others are hybrid/blended or fully online.  Faculty, staff, and students 
are wearing masks and adapting well to the social distancing measures that have been 
put in place.  A summary of enrollment by instructional mode and campus is provided 
below: 
 

Summer II Headcount Face-to-Face Hybrid/Blended Fully Online 

Plano 355 136  

Frisco 204 12  

McKinney 416 55  

Fully online   6,791 

Total Summer II Headcount* 1,061 582 6,791 

Total Summer II Enrollment* 1,225 634 9,196 

*Totals include off-campus sites, such as the Public Safety Training Center 
 
 
Overall, the Vice President/ Provosts at Frisco, McKinney, and Plano report that 
Summer II is off to a good start. Since buildings across the campus are only open to 
enrolled students or students with appointments, wristbands or colored cards were 
distributed to students after they were checked in on the first day to speed up the 
process throughout the term. 
 
The VP/Provosts and Dean of Students Office are handling a handful of students who 
reportedly have tested positive. While each situation is different, the notification 
quarantine and isolation guidelines have been established and are being followed. 
 
Libraries are re-opening with strict safety and sanitation protocols in place. Students are 
reportedly coming in for services and support. 
 
Student and enrollment services are still being offered on an appointment basis. 
 
Plano 
A pilot program was launched to allow social distancing and utilize technology to 
synchronously zoom courses to an adjacent classroom. Faculty have begun providing 
feedback, and we will continue to assess the viability of the pilot for the fall term.  
 
McKinney 
Proctors are being utilized in some English classrooms that were split to accommodate 
social distancing. Positive comments have been received from students to date. 
Hybrid/blended courses are meeting and attendance is being taken regularly.  
 



 

Frisco 
Some students are reportedly requesting accommodations to move from face-to-face 
courses to an online format. Accommodations are being made when appropriate or 
necessary. 
 
Many students throughout the district indicate that they are happy to be back on 
campus.  
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